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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of  Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School
 on Tuesday 7th September 2010 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, A Campbell, Y Watkins, D Nelson, M McGillion

In attendance: Cllr P Awford (GlosCC), Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), Barry Embling (RSPB) and members of the public Mrs J Storey, The Rev’d P Kemp and Mr R Manley.

Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public and presentations by vacancy applicants.
Subjects discussed included hedges, planning applications and a possible bus shelter opposite the shop.

The Rev’d Pam Kemp and Mr Ray Manley then both gave short presentations following their applications to fill the current casual vacancy on the Council.

Presentation by Barry Embling, RSPB, on Highnam Woods.
Mr Embling updated Council on work that had been carried out in the woods and plans for the future.  A separate report is available.  
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr M Heenan.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th July 2010.


The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4.
County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford reported on Glos CC’s intended budget cuts of £120 million over the next 4 
years.  
There is to be a boundary review which will probably result in the loss of 7 County 
Councillors, though he did not expect a change in this division.  
5.
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported that the legal and building regulations departments of Cheltenham and 
Tewkesbury boroughs had merged and that there would be a new emphasis on ‘Localism’ – 
moving decision making down a level and involving experts to work with Parish Councils.  
He noted that it was recommended by planning committee that the fences at 2, 4 and 6 
Brimsome Meadow should all be returned to their original position.
6.
Clerk’s Report

      (a) Co-option of new parish councillor


Members of the public were asked to leave and Council considered the 2 applicants 

in closed session and held a secret ballot as proposed by the Chairman.  The public 

returned and the Chairman declared that The Rev’d Pam Kemp was duly elected to 

the vacancy.  



      (b) Proposal to alter Clerk’s hours



The Clerk reported that her current 11 hours per week were now more than necessary 

and requested that they be reduced to 9.  She asked that the office be open to the    

public on Tuesdays between 10am and 4.30pm with remaining hours being used to 

deal with messages and post during the week.  Agreed.  A new standing order for the 

Clerk’s salary was signed.


      (c) Report on Community Police Meeting



Attached to minutes.


      (d) Correspondence



Local Government Boundary Commission Parish Briefing– 9th September



Chartered Parishes Group meeting – 16th September



Highways Seminar – 28th September



Project Management Course – 29th September (Agreed for the Clerk to attend)



Parish/Town Council Seminar Tewkesbury BC – 28th October



Code of Conduct Training – 7th/13th October.



First Aid Training from St John Ambulance



Tewkesbury Borough Council ‘Parish Matters’


Royal Bank of Scotland takeover by Santander



Newsletter – Sue Ryder Home



Newsletter – Sheppard House



Campaign to Protect Rural England magazine



Carer’s magazine



Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association Newsletter



‘No Need for Nuclear’ newspaper


7.
Grounds

      (a) Update on Oakridge footpath - Clerk 


The Clerk had met with an officer from Gloucester County Council who had advised 

on various conditions that would have to be met for the construction of the footpath.  

However, it was subsequently confirmed that, as the majority of the land belongs to 

Tewkesbury Borough Council, these conditions would not apply.  The Clerk was   

awaiting a response from the Borough concerning the land and further information 

on available grants from County.


      (b) To consider maintenance at the recreation ground – Cllr M McGillion



Cllr McGillion was applying for a sustainability grant of £3,500.  It was hoped to 


provide a meadow area in the playground and to encourage the local school children 

to use 
this for educational purposes.  He was also proposing to purchase gardening 

equipment for 
future maintenance but concern was expressed about storage.  It was 

suggested that he contact the football club as it may be possible to use the               

new changing rooms.


      (c) Request to consider hedge cutting from Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust



Details of proposed changes to hedge cutting had been circulated.  The proposal is 

that that some hedges be left to grow to 2m high and A shape, wide at the  
bottom    

tapered to the top, and cut every two years, possibly one side one year the               

other the next to allow fruit to grow. This would be a huge benefit to wildlife and  

bring more birds, butterflies, bats etc into Highnam. 



Cllr Campbell explained that the hedge project was in its very early stages, views of 

the parish would be obtained via the Link.
8.
Highways  

Correspondence received;

· Local Transport Plan and questionnaire

· Letter from GlosCC regarding budget cuts

· Letter from Highways Agency regarding A40 Highnam to Over Interim Congestion Study Report

· Notification that the B4215 is to be resurfaced 18th – 22nd October.

9.
Community Centre 

Cllr Watkins had looked after bookings during the manager’s holiday.  He was proposing to 
ask for a set of operating procedures to be produced.

10.
Planning 


Pre-planning application at Overton Cottages, Maisemore


Council agreed that it would not object to the plans for a wind turbine at Overton Farm as 
detailed and welcomed a scheme for renewable energy.


Noted: that a comment had been made on application 10/00817/FUL, 4 Beech Close, 
Highnam, that the extension would end up only a gate width away from the bottom of a 
neighbouring property in Farthing Croft.

11.
Finance  




Invoices for payment:
	Standing orders RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	28/09/2010
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	13
	£457.00

	Cheques - RBS a/c

	07/09/2010
	Colin Stewkesbury - noticeboard repair
	1006
	15
	£15.00

	07/09/2010
	Mrs J A Rosam - office expenses
	1007
	12
	£78.73

	07/09/2010
	Gloucester Brass Band - community day
	1008
	s137
	£75.00

	07/09/2010
	Guy Shankster - grounds
	1009
	4
	£214.63

	07/09/2010
	WJ Gough - grass cutting
	1010
	4
	£105.00

	 
	
	
	
	£945.36

	 
	Recreation Ground Project
	 
	 
	 

	07/09/2010
	Greenfields Garden Services Ltd- inspections
	32
	30
	£47.00


Additional invoices:

	07/09/2010
	Jobs 4 U – bus shelters
	1011
	13
	£325.78

	07/09/2010
	SLCC - course
	1012
	16
	£95.00


All agreed

Bank reconciliation 
	RBS Account

	Balance at bank 28/06/2010
	£20,059.45
	Payments September 2010
	£1,366.14

	Payments July/Aug 2010
	£12,987.78
	Restricted funds
	£1,588.89

	Receipts July/Aug 2010
	£1,091.84
	Operating balance
	£5,208.48

	
	£8,163.51
	 
	 

	Co-Op accounts

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	 

	Balance at 30/07/2010
	£237.78
	Balance at 07/09/2010/2010
	£12,516.61

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/06/2010
	£2,468.60
	Balance at 28/07/2010
	£5083.74

	Payments July 2010
	£868.13
	Payments Sept 2010
	£47.00

	Receipts July 2010
	£3,483.27
	Operating balance
	£5,036.74


Agreed
The next Finance & Scrutiny meeting was arranged for Saturday 16th October at 10am.
12.
Residual items.  


Parish Plan – Cllr Campbell reported that there had been insufficient responses to prioritise 
issues raised.  There will be a further meeting to find leaders of the various action groups.  A 
list of costing would be put together for the Finance & Scrutiny meeting.

Bulb planting – next meeting.
Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th October 2010
Signed________________________________________   Date _____________________
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